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MIDDLE SCHOOL
ROBOTICS TOURNAMENT 

Our 8th Grade Robotics Team did it again with a first,
second, and third place win at the Robotics tournament in
Passaic, NJ in January. Due to the tireless efforts of our

head coach, Mrs. Rochelle Goldberg, along with Mrs. Meira
Berendt and Mrs. Miriam Schechter, our students have

earned first place consistently for the third year in a row.
More importantly, they learned invaluable lessons about

teamwork, perseverance, and sportsmanship.
MUSIC RECITALS 

Our 5th graders have recently completed their first
semester of music class, which culminated in a recorder

recital. The confidence and poise with which our girls stood
on stage to perform is truly a credit to our incredible

music teacher, Mrs. Sarah Sokolovsky. We look forward
to the spring recital at the end of the year.

BAIS YAAKOV SCOOP 
The Lower Middle School newspaper, The Scoop, is back in

business under the capable guidance of Mrs. Tanya
Gerstman. Each Monday during lunchtime, the 5th and 6th

grade newspaper members meet with Mrs. Gerstman to
discuss their columns. Our students have already enjoyed

two installments of the newspaper, complete with
interviews, Divrei Torah, comics, serial stories, and of

course, the “trending” column.
SOS - SHUL ON SHABBOS PROGRAM 

Many shul-goers might have noticed an influx of 7th
graders in their shuls these past few months due to the
popular SOS (Shul on Shabbos) program. Approximately
85 girls spend a productive Shabbos morning each week
davening in shul. Special thanks to Mrs. Nusy Lefkovitz
and Mrs. Brenda Sherman for spearheading the program

and the celebratory luncheon which featured an
inspirational speech by Miss Tehila Kibel about the power

of davening as a tzibbur.

February 5 - Middle School PTA
February 12 - Elementary  School PTA
February 13 - High School PTA
February 15-19  - Winter Vacation


